Newsletter 44 US News states HPV Vaccines are

Causing Permanent Disability

20th Jan 2014

Welcome to the first newsletter for 2014.

I would like to provide you with information about the HPV vaccine that is given to all Australian adolescents in government funded school programs to prevent cervical cancer. This vaccine has had the highest number of reactions globally and thousands of girls (and now boys) have become permanently disabled after receiving this vaccine. Firstly it needs to be stated that all vaccines carry the risk of death and disability for some individuals in the population. Whilst government authorities describe these reactions as 'rare events' they do not provide information on the frequency of these events in the population because they do not have surveillance systems that are designed to determine the type and frequency of events that occur after vaccination (Peter Collignon, Infectious Disease Unit, ANU 2010). This is the case for all vaccines and it is known that seizures, encephalopathy, allergies, Guillane-Barre Syndrome, anaphylaxis are all possible reactions from vaccines (listed on the package inserts) but governments do not inform parents of the actual risk of these events from scientific evidence because it has not been determined.

HPV vaccine has been provided free to all girls in school programs since 2007 and Australia was one of the first countries to provide it free to all boys in 2013. The USA has recently decided to recommend this vaccine to boys (2014) and a US news program has presented information to parents warning of the dangers of this vaccine. Here is a link to this information http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WDdtflaggxE

Not only does this vaccine come with a higher risk of adverse events but its efficacy against cervical cancer has never been demonstrated. The vaccination is also not needed because Pap screening combined with surgery detects and prevents 9 out of 10 cervical cancers and vaccinated women will still need these programs. So how can HPV vaccines be described as cost-effective and necessary? Here is a link to my article titled 'The Pharma funded Promotion of HPV Vaccines' describing how the pharmaceutical companies have designed

and funded the promotion of this vaccine to medical professionals, parents and government authorities. This indicates how biased and selective science is being used by governments in public health policies http://www.hormonesmatter.com/pharma-funded-promotion-hpv-vaccines/

The research I am presenting has been published by the British Society of Ecological Medicine (2011), the ABC on-line Health Report (2011), the Infectious Agents and Cancer Journal (2013) and presented at the US Cancer Science and Therapy Congress (2013). Yet journalists are stating they will not present this science to the public because it is not being provided by someone with a medical degree. Science is not dependent upon a person's qualifications. Here is part of a comment that has been provided by a doctor after he read my article "the Pharma funded promotion of HPV vaccines:

"Your latest post on the criminal activity surrounding the production of vaccines is a remarkable story for which I congratulate you heartily......"

The peer-reviewed articles that I have written on this topic can be accessed from the publications page of my website http://www.vaccinationdecisions.net/publications-2.php and further information on the thousands of girls that have died or become permanently disabled from HPV vaccines can be found at www.sanevax.org

Kind regards,

Judy Wilyman MSc (Population Health)

PhD Candidate

www.vaccinationdecisions.net